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	The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
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MiL&DCC Pre Season Special General Meeting to be held at Bootle CC on Tuesday 5th April 2016 at 7.30 pm 

Agenda 
1.       Welcome and Roll Call.









JW   














CW Roll Call

2.       Chairman's opening remarks 








JW 
2.1. Fixtures 2016

3.       Administrative Procedures 2016

3.1 List of Hand Outs check thereon









CW 

3.1.1. Meeting Agenda
3.1.2. F&I Hand Books x 10/15/20/25/30 if available from printer
3.1.3. R&R Handbooks x 10/15/20/25/30 if available from printer
3.1.4. Club specific MRFs Cup and League
3.1.5. List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b and 3b for signing
3.1.6. Pink Tiflex Balls
3.1.7. Appendix 2 of Disciplinary Regulations
3.1.8. Overs remaining tables for KO competitions
3.2. Financial Papers - Subscriptions now due 







AB 
Invoices for subscriptions for 2016 L&DCC subscriptions, LCB subscriptions, 

Handbook contributions, PDP charges, pink ball costs thereof

3.3. Computer scoring - TCS procedures 








RD 

Live Update Prems

3.4. Discipline











EH
Players carrying a suspended ban forward into 2016



 


      Players carrying Level 1 offences forward into 2016

3.5. Registration Procedures 









NG
List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b, 3a and 3b 



NG 
Use of 2016 Player Release Form 








NG
Updating email addresses









CW
3.6. Reporting of results procedures 2016 MRFs and procedures




EH
3.7. Matters Relating to Club Welfare







Rachel R
3.8. Player Development Programme 2016 Update 






JW 

3.9. 3rd XIs
- use of MRFs and exchange of team sheets






EH
3.10. Paul Edwards Echo coverage 2016








PE

4.            Cricket Issues 2016




 
To include an update on 

4.1. Fixtures 2016 










    RD/EH
4.2. Representative Cricket - U12's U14's and U18's U19s U21's All Age
 



JW
4.3. Cup Competitions Digman 45, NatWest ECB T20, Chester 45, Chrysalis T20, 
3rd XI Leddy 40, Embee T20,








     RD/EH
4.4. U16 and U21s KO Competitions 









RD
4.5. U19s ECB/LCB T20 










JW
4.6. Development league 2016










EH
4.7. Over 40s Competition






 



JW
4.8. LCB KO changes





            LCB Paul Bryson (if able to be present)
5.       Club and Ground Issues 2016

5.1. C&G Inspections 2016









EH
5.2. Umpires marking of pitches for ECB








AB
5.3. Captains marking of pitches for ECB








AB
6. Umpires and MCUA Issues 2016









Ray R 

7.       Social Media  

7.1 Social media – reminder










JW

7.       AOB.


8.     Closure of Meeting.
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	The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
	

	
	www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
	


Minutes of the Pre Season Special General Meeting
 Bootle CC Tuesday 5th April 2016 7.30 pm

Present were Eric Hadfield (President),  John Williams (Chair), John Rotheram (Cricket Chair), Chris Weston (Hon Sec), Alan Bristow (Hon Treas), Rob Durand (1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Secretary),  Neil Girvin (L&DCC Registration Sec), Ray Rigby (MCUA Representative) and Paul Edwards (Cricket Correspondent of the Liverpool Echo) together with representatives from thirty eight clubs.
	1.

Welcome and Roll Call.
	1.1. The Chair, John Williams (JW) welcomed club representatives to their 2016 pre-season meeting, the first to be held at Bootle CC. The MIDental L&DCC was getting bigger and we had 44 member clubs now and we could not all fit safely in the room at Sefton Park anymore. We had written to Sefton Park on behalf of us all to thank them for their great service to the Comp over many years
1.2. JW requested the Hon Sec Chris Weston (CW) to call the roll. This he did having asked all members to switch their mobile phones off or to silent.  

Rachel Rankin, the League’s Welfare Officer, had sent her apologies. 
1.3.  37 out of 44 clubs were represented of which 29 were Full Member Clubs; all 8 Associate Member Clubs were present. See Appendix 1.


	2.

Chairman's opening remarks


	2.1. JW particularly welcomed the newly promoted Southport Trinity to full membership again and Irby and Prescot & Odyssey as Associate Member Clubs in the 3rd XI structure.

2.2. JW hoped for a brief meeting but could not let pass this opportunity to thank (most!) clubs for their help and cooperation during a very busy 2015 season and over the close season. There was a lot happening in the Comp and in the LCB. 

JW gave an example of the good cooperation being shown in that the attendance at the captains meeting last week had been the best yet. Bobby Denning’s very welcome attendance at the meeting was recognition of the Comp and had been widely welcomed, his briefing as the Managing Director of LCB had given us an up to date view of what was really going on in the LCB and in particular the reorganisation of many leagues in other parts of Lancashire. The notes from the meeting were being circulated and JW was sure that those that did not come had their reasons and that the club’s organisational side of things would not suffer.


	3.
Administrative Procedures 2016

	3.1 List of Hand Outs check thereon: CW 

JW handed over to CW to check the paperwork as supplied to the meeting. JW and CW apologised, for a variety of reasons the Handbooks were not available yet and neither were all the Tiflex balls. M/C would get these out to the clubs as soon as possible next week.

3.1.1. Meeting Agenda
3.1.2. F&I Hand Books x 10/15/20/25/30 were not available from the printer
3.1.3. R&R Handbooks x 10/15/20/25/30 were not available from the printer
3.1.4. Club specific MRFs Cup and League
3.1.5. List of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b, 3a and 3b for signing
3.1.6. Pink Tiflex Balls- were not available
3.1.7. Appendix 2 of Disciplinary Regulations
3.1.8. Overs remaining tables for KO competitions
3.1.9. Team sheets, in blocks of 25 and one for each team in that club
3.2. Financial Papers - Subscriptions now due 
AB 
Invoices for subscriptions for 2016 L&DCC subscriptions, LCB subscriptions, 

Handbook contributions, PDP charges, pink ball costs thereof

Alan Bristow (Hon Treasurer) referred to the club invoice setting out their subscriptions for season 2016 and issued to each club. He apologised again to Sefton Park CC, theirs would be sent by email. He requested clubs to settle their accounts as soon as possible, technically they were due on the 1st of May and needed to be paid by the 31st May to avoid penalty as per the constitution.

3.3. Computer scoring - TCS procedures RD 

Live Update Prems

3.3.1 Rob Durand (1st and 2nd XI Fixtures Secretary) explained that as usual under ECB Premier League regulations all premier division clubs had to use Live Update/TCS, leagues were fined substantial amounts by ECB if they did not. L&DCC paid for TCS renewal and for Live update subscriptions for premier league clubs. 
RD had written to all premier league clubs offering help to them as needed, clubs just needed to ring or email him for that help which would be tailored to their needs. He could come to their club if things were desperate; RD had a selection of dongles and would replace theirs as necessary. Clubs needed to contact TCS to renew their subscriptions. All clubs were encouraged to use TCS systems. The L&DCC only paid for the premier league subscriptions.
JW reinforced this. The league would lose so much money if premier division clubs did not do this that at AGM 2016 clubs had voted to claw back any losses by now fining premier division clubs £10 each time they failed to use the system at their home game. It would therefore cost a club £110 over the season if they did not use the system at all and pay back the loss due to them to the other clubs. 

Computer scoring was coming to get us all and we needed to make a transition here. TCS would run on a phone or tablet as an app. A big computer was not needed any more. This was the future!

L&DCC would consider paying for all licences for all 1st XI games if more clubs took up this system.

Colwyn Bay asked if the instructions for TCS could be put on the website. JW thanked CB; we tended to rely on the TCS site itself for this. Putting our version up on our site this seemed like a good idea but a click through to the TCS was safer as TCS was constantly updating things and this way the information would be accurate. We would look at incorporating a click through.

3.3.2 JW continued on the computer scoring theme, making it clear that Duckworth Lewis wet weather scoring was coming to get us too. It was already mandatory in the later rounds of the LCB KO and the ECB National club 45/45 and T20 KO competitions. It was straightforward to use - again as an app on a ‘phone or tablet with the scorer, we had to move with the times. RD would again do his best to help if clubs asked; we would also get specialised help in too with all aspects of computer scoring if necessary.

3.4. Discipline EH

Players carrying a suspended ban forward into 2016



 



      Players carrying Level 1 offences forward into 2016
JW introduced this by saying that M/C was pleased that Discipline as such had not been an issue in 2015 in the Comp and long may that continue. There had been only 5 Hearings in 2015. Sometimes (but thankfully not in 2015)  one or two high profile cases made people think that there was a more wide spread discipline problem in the Comp than actually existed.

In addition to the 5 Hearings there had been a number of disciplinary cases dealt with by the clubs and we had also recorded what were called “Level 1s” in the Comp in 2015 and which would revert to be being called “ABBs” (Accumulated Bad Behaviour offences) in 2016 to bring Level 1s into line with the ECB Premier League Disciplinary Regulations.
JW handed over to EH 
3.4.1 Changes 

The captains meeting last week had been reminded that at AGM 2016 we had adopted in full the ECB premier league disciplinary regulation and that some changes to our regulations followed from this. One of the changes involved our Level 1s now reverting to being called ABBs as explained above. These ABBs were for less serious offences and “sat” beneath the full ECB system and would operate in a similar way to the Level 1s in previous years. 

The difference was that two of these ABBs in a season would now result in a weeks’ ban (in the old 2015 Level 1 system, three L1s in two years resulted in a two weeks ban)
The L&DCC tariff system table remained in the regulations and was extracted from the ECB information; a copy was appended. See Appendix 3 in these minutes. EH ran through the details. The ECB based tariff looked different but would be applied such that penalties given were in line with previous L&DCC practice, examples were given.
Level 1 and 2 offences would operate via the clubs as in previous years but Levels 3 and 4 were for much more serious offences and automatically triggered the need for a Hearing under the new ECB regulations. EH ran through the new categories in detail from the table.

De facto the disciplinary system would run exactly as it had in the past, EH went through this again. The Disciplinary sub Committee was again under the Chair of Judge Richard McCullagh working with EH as the Secretary and with Brian Soo as the L&DCC representative.
Clubs were asked to make sure that players looked at the tariff tables. Clubs needed to know that umpires could not and would not discuss penalties to be applied if a report was being submitted, it was not for them to decide, the Disciplinary sub Committee did this in the way set out in the Handbook

3.4.2 Bans carried forward 

EH referred in detail to the bans rolling over from 2015 into 2016 and the 2015 L1’s (2016 ABBs) carried forward. They were all on the website. 
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/suspended_bans.php   
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/abbs.php 
http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/management_bulletins.php?id=2386  http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/management_bulletins.php?id=2392
3.4.3 Questions on discipline

3.4.3.1 A club asked for clarification about procedure when players were reported. 
EH ran through this in detail, it operated as per the disciplinary regulations in sections 4.1.1 / 4.1.2 / 4.1.3. 
ABBs were sent in on the umpire’s cards to Alan Bristow, Disciplinary Reports were sent to Eric Hadfield.  
The clubs received a copy of the Disciplinary report promptly and were required to act on it using the tariff in Appendix 2; if the club felt there was no case to answer a full Hearing was called.
3.4.3.2 Another club asked how players were actually told or reports/ABBs. 

EH/RR informed that players were never told of a reporting on the field of play itself, their captain or in his absence an equivalent senior club figure(s) was always informed before the umpires left the club after the game. It was vital that the captain or the club then informed their player. This procedure was followed to avoid possible secondary confrontations. This was all set out the disciplinary regulations in 3.3.1.1 + 3.3.1.2 and in 3.3.2.1
3.5. Registration Procedures  NG

JW introduced Neil Girvin the L&DCC Registration Secretary.

3.5.1 Procedures
Registration procedures were the same in 2016 as in 2015

3.5.2 Lists of non-England/Wales born players from NG Cat 1b and  Cat 3b NG 

NG drew the attention of clubs to their list of play-cricket recorded overseas born residence-qualified-players, both in Category 1b and in Category 3 (Exempt). Clubs needed to check these lists and hopefully sign them en bloc to say that the residence status of these players was the same as that in 2015 and to return it to NG as soon as possible, this evening would be ideal. 

These players could not be re-registered for 2016 unless this check was performed and the players signed for. Any that were out of date or no longer relevant should be removed from play cricket by the club; the league had no authority or ability under p-c’s systems to do this.
3.5.3 Use of 2016 Player Release Form 
When clubs were registering new players from other clubs or leagues they needed to have a Player Release Form as well as a registration form. 
3.5.4 Questions to NG

3.5.4.1 Release Letters: A club thought that just a letter of release from a club when a player joined a new club was fine; a release form was not needed. There was initial confusion and some discussion, the regulations were checked and NG shown to be completely correct. The Release Form carefully covered all the necessary points and gave protection to both the old and the new club; that was why it was used.

3.5.4.2 Residence: Another club asked what “confirming residence” meant. NG explained that it meant confirming the club knew that the player still lived primarily in England or Wales, the details were in the regulations. There was no request here when the form was signed for any further details on residence.

JW thanked NG for all his very considerable efforts.

3.5.4.3 Player Registration before Saturday 16th  April
JW continued and referred to the website posting  http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/management_bulletins.php?id=2516  and he quoted in detail:

In order to avoid a repeat of last year’s mad rush to get players registered to play in the first game (i.e. in the Cup-ties on Saturday16th April) clubs were urged to process all new and transferred player registrations now.

All players, including Category 3 (Exempt), but not including Category 3 players, registered in 2015, remain registered.

All new and transferred players MUST be registered on play-cricket by 1.00pm on Wednesday 13th April. Any player not on the system will not be eligible to play. This year there would be no exceptions.

If a club did not have all appropriate details for their new player or were awaiting a player transfer form from another club they were to enter the details that they had by no later than noon on Wednesday 13th April and follow up with other details and documentation to arrive with Neil Girvin
 ng-ldccregsec@sky.com 07548 772 759 by no later than 5pm on Friday 15th.
 

Category 3 – Players not ordinarily resident in England:
Category 3 players were eligible to play from Saturday 23rd April and would need to be registered by 1.00pm on Wednesday 20th April.

Again if a club’s overseas player was arriving between 1.00pm on Wednesday and the game on Saturday, clubs were to enter all the details they had on play-cricket before 1.00pm on Wednesday and follow up with copies of documentation – Visa, Passport and Police Clearance to arrive with Neil Girvin  ng-ldregsec@sky.com 
07548 772 759 by no later than 5.00pm on Friday 22nd   .  

Any Category 3 player not on play-cricket by 1.00pm on Wednesday 20th April would not be eligible to play on the Saturday.
JW listed that which Category 3s needed to produce. Registration Form/Copy of Visa or verification of Tier 5 status/Copy of passport/ A copy of police clearance in lieu of DBS. The need for the police clearance caused vigorous discussion and disagreement; this was said not to be not in the regulations. JW undertook to check this and to come back to the clubs. 

There was there was a need for clubs to cover themselves against potential legal action if there was an incident involving a child and a Cat 3. Tier 5s all needed to attend an “SPC” course and it was thought, a First Aid Course
3.5.5 Updating email addresses CW

CW ran through the need to keep these up to date and accurate on play-cricket as ECB was still running its congratulatory and printable email if players scored fifty or a hundred or if bowlers took a “fivefer”. They would be different this season and were worth collecting.
3.6. Reporting of results procedures 2016 MRFs and procedures EH
EH would take 3.6 and 3.9 together.

Clubs had a bespoke set of MRFs for their club, they could be photo copied from these or down-loaded from the website http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/admin_docs.php?id=1 

3rd XI MRFs had been modified in the light of requests to the 3rd XIs End of Season SGM back in November. All 3rd XI ones were now a single A4 sheet carrying two team sheets and the MRF.

Each MRF carried the name of the particular competition plus the name and address of the relevant Assistant Results Secretary to whom the sheet should be sent together with the team sheets. Sending these using (good quality) photographs and .jpg attachments was actively encouraged – it was quicker and cheaper and provided an automatic record for the club too.
All MRFs had to be properly signed and be legible when returned. The details of the various deadlines were discussed. Clubs could avoid fines by sticking to these timings. The total fines last year were about £7,000. Failing to send in an MRF was a £5.00 fine, the total fines for MRFs was about £2,000 in 2015, the arithmetic said it all. M/C did not want to fine clubs but we all needed the information. Failing to put results on play cricket and failing to check them also attracted a lot of fines last year. If a game had no actual MRF to hand, in emergency, a piece of plain paper could be used and was better than nothing sent in at all using online access to the form as a guide perhaps.
All forms were on the website and smart ‘phones helped.

Fines were notified to clubs as current totals twice during the season as well as at the end of the season

MRFs were important as they agreed the result of the game – last year Cr Co had had to adjudicate on one game where the result was disputed and there was no MRF by using the Laws of Cricket.

The time to register 3rd XI players was more generous – it could be done after the game etc., but it did have to be done.

3.7. Matters Relating to Club Welfare Rachel R
JW reminded that Rachel Rankin the L&DCC Welfare Officer had given her apologies, Rachel was a member at Ormskirk CC and also of the Cricket Committee.

We had not tended to be proactive with Welfare issues as Clubmark picked this up. ECB had put Clubmark into abeyance until after the season was finished; clubs were to self-check during 2016. http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/management_bulletins.php?id=2520  

In 2017 the system would be centralised and web based, if clubs let things lapse with documentation in 2016 they would be in trouble in 2017 making sure that people were in date with their certifications – First Aid, Safe Hands, DBS etc.
Rachel hoped to work with Bill Slinger and Mike Buckley from LCB to refresh qualifications. Skelmersdale said that there had been a lack of Safe Hands courses in the Comp area and that Bobby Denning of LCB had promised to look into this. Skelmersdale asked if we could put on SPC/Safe Hands courses, CW advised that that was primarily a County Board responsibility. 
JW took the Skelmersdale point that we needed to do a bit more, Merseyside had perhaps been a bit short changed by LCB as Stan Byrne, the local LCB official, had retired from the LCB Merseyside post and had not been replaced. We would look into what we could do.
3.8. Player Development Programme 2016 Update JW 
This finished Saturday last, There had been 45 youngsters on it, the largest number ever, 44 had finished the programme. Feedback had been excellent. The coaches had been impressed with all the lads, particularly so with the 13-15 cohort.

3.9. 3rd XIs
- use of MRFs and exchange of team sheets
 EH
Taken under 3.6

3.10. Paul Edwards Echo coverage 2016
 PE

 PE thanked the Comp for giving him this opportunity to speak to this meeting and also for the many congratulations and well wishes he had received on being appointed as the Cricket Correspondent of the Liverpool Echo. He had two things he wished to share with the meeting;
3.10.1 Echo Cup

This was not an L&DCC competition and the Draw for the Echo Cup had been made live on video last week from the newspaper’s offices, http://www.liverpoolecho.co.uk/sport/cricket/watch-liverpool-echo-cricket-knockout-11120522 . 

Following detailed consultations there were two potential changes to the way the Echo Cup would run this year (i) weather and dates permitting, there might be a “Finals Day” this year and (ii) pink balls could be used if both clubs wished to use them. Clubs were asked to get their games played as soon as they could, the Echo did not want coin tossing because everything had been left until the last moment. 
PE relied on the common sense of Comp clubs, they could inform other websites of results if they wanted to but they must inform the Echo - it was their competition! 
PE’s contact details were on the Comp website  http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/notice_board.php?id=2518 paul.edwards44@btopenworld.com   07962 115 171 photographs went to sport@liverpoolcomp.com .
3.10.2 Cricket Coverage in the Echo 
The Echo had a “preview and three reports” minimum commitment to the Comp. Clubs should contact PE with any stories using the contact details above. 

The Echo can and often did cover “outside its area”; clubs outside this area should not feel excluded. 
Clubs should try to get their results on play cricket in full i.e. including the score card preferably before 10.00pm after the game or as fast as they could.

Sending captioned photographs was hugely advantageous; the contact details were as stated.

PE also continued his writing for the Comps website and the coverage there was different again; clubs were strongly encouraged to ring him if they felt their club had a story. PE referred to the current St Helen’s Town story on the website http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/news.php?id=2519 



	4.

Cricket Issues 2016

	4.1. Fixtures 2016 RD/EH

EH intended to take 4.1 and 4.3 together 

Rearranged fixtures had to be recorded on the required form from the website 

http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/L&DCC_Fixture_Rearrangement_Form__2016.doc and then sent to RD/EH/Eddie Shiff

Birkenhead St Mary’s may have some difficulties with their Sunday 3rd XI over ground availability. Their 1st XI would need to use the ground for more Sunday fixtures in the Southport & District Amateur Cricket League they were now in, than they had bargained for in 2016.  M/C asked that BHStM’s 3rd XI be treated kindly by other clubs and in the spirit of GTGO.

4.2. Representative Cricket - U12's U14's and U18's U19s U21's All Age JW
JW would be posting another summary of this on the website soon. He ran through some of the history here together with an outline of the coaches involved and went into detail with some of the fixtures. James Cole was the All Age (Senior) Representative captain; this team had been drawn in a very tough Lancashire Inter League KO Group.
The U21s interleague was a new and pilot initiative, ECB was interested too. The Bolton League, Northern League, North Staffs and South Cheshire Premier League were the other three sides in the competition. Some of the current England girls were likely to play in the Comp’s teams.

There would be no trials for representation in these sides as they were impracticable given the calendar and distances involved. Clubs were asked to nominate players and selection would be based on play cricket et al, records of current performances.

We would need grounds for all these representative games and clubs may be getting emails soon ….!

4.3. Cup Competitions Digman 45, NatWest ECB T20, Chester 45, Chrysalis T20, 3rd XI Leddy 40, Embee T20, RD/EH
Clubs were asked to check dates here carefully and to get these games played sooner rather than later. All the dates were on the website. Clubs needed to put their games on play cricket once arranged and to notify their Assistant Results Secretaries too. This year we would be sticking to play by dates and would be allowing walkovers or tossing coins if they were missed.
4.4. U16 and U21s KO Competitions RD
These operated in exactly the same way as any other Cup Competition, this year the games were over a shorter period of time to maintain continuity, this had been learned from season 2015.
4.5. U19s ECB/LCB T20 JW
The U19s T20 was an ECB/LCB based competition; the Comp was helping to run the finals day at Southport & Birkdale. There were 10 out of 36 Comp clubs in this competition. There was an LCB meeting this coming Monday to “train the activators”.
4.6. Development league 2016
 EH
The games and teams were for whatever clubs felt was best for them. There were 6 teams this year; the fixtures were on the website. They were as Sunday fixtures again. There were no formal regulations or “league” here or use of play cricket but it was best to put them up there if clubs could as it kept everyone up to date. 

JW thanked RD/EH, they did a fantastic job here, this was a new “pathway into cricket”. 

The Newton le Willows team from last year had joined the 3rd XI structure in 2016 and we were very pleased for them.
4.7. Over 40s Competition JW

This was fun cricket played seriously for older players.
We were having another go with this T20 competition as per the posting http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/news.php?id=2497  and we had 5 teams in so far. We would wait until the season started before finalising the fixtures, clubs could join together to put out a side. 
4.8. LCB KO changes

All the clubs in this competition had been given an LCB summary sheet of the changes, EH ran through them in detail. 

The MIDentalL&DCC’s KO regulations were also closely based on these and EH ran through these in detail too.



	5.

Club and

Ground Issues

2014

	5.1. C&G Inspections 2016  EH

Iain McKillop had resigned from post but the system of C&G inspections would continue as set out in the posting on the website http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/management_bulletins.php?id=2513 
5.2. Umpires marking of pitches for ECB   AB

Both types of marks were required by the ECB, clubs were kept advised of the umpire’s pitch marks twice during the season roughly in early June and late July and also of course at the end of the season.

5.3. Captains marking of pitches for ECB  AB

AB would be circulating his usual pro-forma to the premier league clubs for their captain’s assessment of their opposition’s pitches when playing away throughout the season. 

AB reinforced that prem captains really needed to do this every week and perhaps to jot the mark out of twenty down with the scorer every week if the process was to be meaningful and not to try to remember every away game at the very end of the season!









	6.

Umpire and MCUA Issues 2016

	JW introduced Ray Rigby, the L&DCC Umpire’s and MCUA representative to the meeting.

6.1. RR thanked JW and outlined briefly his current roles now that his knees had forced his retirement as a premier league umpire.
6.2. Umpire Appointments were now up on the website http://www.umpapps.com/Appointments/thisweek.html for the first three weeks of the season. There were a lot of new names there. RR outlined some of the changes in personnel in detail. We had 5 or 6 brand new Level 1 umpires plus several very experienced umpires from elsewhere joining us in 2016.
6.3. Saturday umpires were now appointed by John Farrell as Dave Jones had retired from doing this after many years of sterling service. Sunday and KO umpires were appointed by Chris Dunn.

Home teams had to sort KO Cup umpires.

The Echo Cup preferred to use ACO member umpires. The ECB T20 should also use ACO member umpires. 

Clubs were asked not to leave it until the last minute before trying to get umpires for a KO game

6.4. Card marks for umpires from the captains:
These needed to be kept going, they had slipped a bit last year. One club had missed the last six games; in spite of multiple attempts to contact them in multiple ways it kept on happening, it was fined £15 on each occasion as per the regulation. Delegation and asking for help was the way through the problem. The marks really mattered when making umpire appointments.
6.5. New Laws: these came into force on 1st Oct 2015 and related to the movement of close fielders once the ball was released. The wicket keeper and fielders can now move once the ball is released if there is a switch hit type shot etc. RR ran through the details carefully: See Appendix 4
There would probably be a full rewrite of the Laws for 2017.

6.6. Extra 30 mins for Ground Weather Light in the 1st XIs:
RR reminded that the umpires were the sole judges of GWL. He foresaw problems with this new regulation which had been voted in by the clubs at AGM 2016 by a large majority. 
The extra 30 minutes could only be gained before the last hour began. 
If a team batted on after tea an extra 10minutes were added already so in the limit case we had 6.45pm +10+ 30 = 7.25pm as the start of the last hour. Early and late in the season that meant it would be getting very dark towards the end of the required 20 overs and umpires would take teams off if they felt it to dangerous - even if only 5 or 6 runs were needed to win. The decision would not depend on the score board; it would depend only on the safety of the players.
6.7. Teas: 
RR reminded that the MCC Laws were not the same as the Comp’s regulations over the timing of tea. We finished the over to take the time past 4.15pm etc. 

Umpires would also take tea if they checked and felt it was ready even if 4.15pm had not been reached so as to prevent purely artificial “two bites of the cherry” situations being manipulated into happening, hot food for example could be allowed to be produced (just a few) minutes after the tea interval had started. 
6.8. White coats:
RR felt that these should be available for player-umpires, they looked better, gave status and we were after all a premier league.

6.9. JW
JW thanked RR in particular. We owed thanks to all umpires in respect of their hard work on behalf of everyone but in particular at the moment to RR and his ACO colleagues for their efforts over training new umpires in the winter. They had been very successful.

JW then referred to the recent ECB ACO booklet and training for umpires on Ground Weather and Light. The booklet was very good; it would help understanding and make for consistency from umpires. Following the ECB ACO having been unsuccessfully sued by a player for negligence when he damaged his knee in a rain affected game in Birmingham. The judge had supported the actions of the two umpires and had made recommendations to codify the actions of umpires in GWL situations. These had been adopted by the ECB ACO and the booklet and presentations came directly from this first ever piece of such case law. 

Law 3.8b applied. All GWL decisions came from this and fitness to play was a decision solely for the umpires. Both umpires had to agree it was safe to play, effectively either had the power of veto.

RR informed that they were right on top of this initiative. There had been a very big MCUA based North West ACO meeting on this here at Bootle a few weeks ago and MCUA had a big presentation on it next week at their pre-season meeting



	7.

Social Media


	7.1 Social media – reminder
JW
JW reminded of the importance of us all keeping this well under control not only personally but also through the clubs and league; there had been no problems with social media in the Comp in 2015 and long may that continue. 

The league’s position on this was based on the ECB premier league regulations and was set out clearly in our discipline regulation 2.2.8 which was copied verbatim from there. 
Our clubs and players had been controlling themselves; JW thanked them and asked that we all keep this up. There had been huge problems with social media elsewhere.


	8.

A.O.B.


	8.1. Minimum ages

Highfield CC asked about 11/12 year olds and if they could play in All Age games. 

The L&DCC followed the LCB/ECB policy and JW was happy to answer this question as this was one of the things he had responsibility for over the whole county of Lancashire on behalf of LCB. 

Players could play with written parental consent if they were in Year 8 in school but not usually when they were in Year 7. 

The only exceptions to this were players who were in the current LCB U12 Representative team or in the LCB U12 Development Squad and but only with the individual and written authority of the current U12 LCB coach - in addition to a parental permission letter. 

The squad was not selected until the 3rd week in May, JW then gave out individual letters and none of the players could play All Age games until then.

If a young player was played by a club without this clearance, insurance cover was invalidated and the club and the individual captains were wide open to the legal consequences if that player was injured.

8.2. Registration (2)

JW took the meeting back to 3.5.4.3 Player Registration before Saturday 16th April earlier in this meeting and the need for a police clearance document from overseas in lieu of DBS clearance for Cat 3 players. ECB guidance said that such clearance was needed and the L&DCC was always careful and cautious over matters relating to Child Protection, he was sure clubs understood the need for this to be in place. 
JW had now spoken to Neil Girvin and the L&DCC Regulations had been scrutinised; regulation 7.1.1 was relevant, this needed a complete rewrite, it was too generic (“make sure all relevant regulations are complied with”) and ambivalent.
In season 2016 the L&DCC would require only the Tier 5 overseas players to produce the police clearance as required by the Tier 5 process. Clubs were advised that police clearance for all other Cat 3 players should be obtained if at all possible for 2016 but it would not be a mandatory L&DCC requirement for this season.
 

	9.

Closure of Meeting.


	9.1. The Hon Sec begged that the voting cards be left on the tables and then as promised, rechecked the roll call of clubs.
9.2. The Chair thanked representatives for their attendance, wished them a safe journey home and closed the meeting at 9.53pm



C Weston
Hon Sec MiL&DCC

Appendix 1

Welcome and Roll-Call of Member Clubs;

Date:  2016

Venue:  Bootle Cricket Club
	
	CRICKET CLUB
	Present

/ absent

	1
	AINSDALE 
	

	2
	ALDER
	

	3
	BIRKENHEAD PARK
	

	4
	BOOTLE
	

	5
	BURSCOUGH
	

	6
	CALDY
	

	7
	COLWYN BAY
	

	8
	FLEETWOOD HESKETH
	

	9
	FORMBY
	

	10
	HIGHFIELD
	

	11
	HIGHTOWN ST MARY’S
	

	12
	LEIGH
	

	13
	LIVERPOOL
	

	14
	LYTHAM
	

	15
	MAGHULL
	

	16
	NEW BRIGHTON
	

	17
	NEWTON le WILLOWS
	

	18
	NORTHERN
	

	19
	NORTHOP HALL
	

	20
	OLD XAVERIANS
	

	21
	ORMSKIRK
	

	22
	ORRELL RED TRIANGLE
	

	23
	PARKFIELD LISCARD
	

	24
	PRESTATYN
	

	25
	RAINFORD
	

	26
	RAINHILL
	

	27
	ST. HELENS TOWN
	

	28
	SEFTON PARK
	

	29
	SKELMERSDALE
	

	30
	SOUTHPORT AND BIRKDALE 
	

	31
	SOUTHPORT TRINITY
	

	32
	SPRING VIEW
	

	33
	SUTTON 
	

	34
	WALLASEY
	

	35
	WAVERTREE
	

	36
	WIGAN
	

	
	
	

	1
	BIRCHFIELD PARK
	

	2
	BIRKENHEAD ST MARY’S
	

	3
	GOODLASS
	

	4
	IRBY
	

	5
	MERSEYSIDE CULTURAL AND CRICKET 
	

	6
	NORLEY HALL
	

	7
	PRESCOT & ODYSSEY
	

	8
	WIDNES
	


Appendix 2
A clear participation offer to all players and clubs from the MI L&DCC




April 2016
1. Meeting Customer/Club and Player Needs
1.1. We will continue to work with our clubs to develop & maintain insight into the needs, expectations and perceptions of people from all parts of the L&DCC community. 

1.2. The insights we collect will be used to inform the local decisions we make about everything we do. We will use ongoing feedback from National Cricket Playing Surveys as part of this process.
1.3. We will use these insights to develop specific action plans to innovate and improve, ensuring that we work towards our agreed outcomes

2. Working in Partnership 

2.1. We will continue to seek, develop, and maintain mutually beneficial partnerships within the LCB and L&DCC network and with external partners to help develop an innovative and efficient service which meets the needs & expectations of our community. In particular we will ensure:

2.2. Effective relationships between players, clubs and the LCB/ ECB

2.3. Identified economies of scale with ECB and LCB e.g. bulk purchases, ECB/LCB Club support programmes, LCB GA, 

2.4. Aligned and integrated programmes with ECB and LCB

3. Managing the Future
3.1. We will continually review the future challenges, risks and opportunities facing L&DCC cricket

3.2. We will be adaptable and flexible to ensure we respond effectively to political, environmental, economic, social and technological changes that impact on us

3.3. We aim to create a secure long term future for L&DCC cricket for future generations

http://www.lpoolcomp.co.uk/uploaded_files/documents/MiL&DCC_LCB_Clear_participation_offer_to_clubs_and_players_March_2014.docx
Appendix 3

HANDBOOK APPENDIX 2 - DISCIPLINARY TARIFFS

Accumulated Bad Behaviour warnings (ABB)

Where both umpires agree that the level of general behaviour and misconduct does not warrant a formal disciplinary report, then they should report the incident as an ABB on the match report card. The reporting of such offences is mandatory. Typical reasons for ABBs are listed below. Two ABBs in one year will result in an automatic 1 week ban.

(a)  Shouting of foul or abusive language whether in self-frustration or at or to an umpire or player, at such a level as to be heard at or beyond the boundary thus bringing the game and L&DCC into disrepute.

(b)  Excessive or orchestrated appealing including ‘ridiculous’ lbw appeals from a position where the fielder could not possibly make a considered appeal.

(c)  Premature ‘celebrations’ prior to an umpire’s decision.

(d)  Advancing towards the umpire in an aggressive manner when appealing.

(e)  Gesturing/pointing towards the pavilion upon dismissal of the batsman or any other form of aggressive ‘send-off’.

(f)  Persistent questioning of an umpire’s decisions and comment thereon – where this falls short of (c) Abuse of an Umpire above.

(g)  Any action(s) whatsoever considered by both umpires to be outwith the ‘Spirit of the Game’.
Mandatory reporting to the Governing Body under the Laws of Cricket
The umpires jointly are instructed to report transgressions to the L&DCC Disciplinary Secretary under the following headings:

Law 18.5 - deliberate short runs

Law 24.2(c) - fair delivery – the arm

Law 42.3 - changing the condition of the match ball   **

Law 42.4 - deliberate attempt to distract the striker   **

Law 42.5 - deliberate distraction or obstruction of batsman   **

Law 42.6, 7 and 8 - dangerous and unfair bowling   **

Law 42.9 - time wasting by the fielding side

Law 42.10 - batsman wasting time

Law 42.11, 12, 13 and 14 - bowler, fielder or batsman avoidably damaging the pitch   **

Law 42.16 - batsmen stealing a run

Law 42.18 - players’ conduct

**


These offences are likely to incur a minimum TWO WEEKS ban

	Other Reported Disciplinary Offences
	Tariff

	1 Abuse of cricket equipment, clothing, ground equipment or fixtures and fittings

          The knocking of stumps, or the throwing or kicking of a bat, ball, helmet, boundary flag, rope or any equipment on the field of play or within the curtilage of the club premises or ground.
	Minimum             

 2 WEEKS

	2 Abusive behaviour

          Using language and/or gesture of an obscene or a serious insulting nature to another player, umpire, team official or spectator.
	2 WEEKS min     
to 6 WEEKS

	3 Aggressive behaviour

3.1
Repeated charging or advancing towards an umpire in an aggressive manner when appealing.  The Captain may also be disciplined.
	3 WEEKS min      

o 8 WEEKS

	3.2
Throwing the ball at or near a player, umpire or official in an inappropriate and dangerous manner.
	

	3.3
The bowling of fast short pitched balls that result in the bowler being disallowed from bowling further in that innings.
	

	3.4
Inappropriate and deliberate physical contact between players in the course of play
	

	4.
Captain failing to control his players following a request


This is a major transgression against the Spirit of Cricket
	3 WEEKS min      

to 8 WEEKS

	5.
Abuse of an umpire (inc. intimidation by word or action)

5.1
Dissent by action OR verbally,

5.2
Dissent by action AND verbally,
	2 WEEKS min     

to 6 WEEKS

	5.3 Verbal OR written abuse (including language that is obscene, 

          offensive or insulting and/or the making of an obscene gesture.
	Minimum            

 3 WEEKS

	6.
 Intimidating and threatening behaviour
6.1
Intimidating an umpire 
	5 WEEKS min    

to 10 WEEKS   

	6.2 Threatening to assault another player, team official or spectator
	

	6.3
Racial / Homophobic/Sexual Abuse of any person
         Using language or gesture that offends, insults, humiliates, intimidates, threatens, disparages or vilifies another person on the basis of that person’s race, religion, sex, sexual orientation, colour, descent, national or ethnic origin.
	

	6.4
the deliberate bowling of any high full-pitched ball (Law 42.8)
	

	7. Threatening and violent behaviour

7.1
Threatening an umpire
	Minimum           

10 WEEKS

	7.2
Physical assault on another player, umpire, official or spectator
	

	7.3
Any act of violence on the field of play
	

	7.4
Racial / Homophobic/Sexual Abuse of any person

Using language or gesture that seriously offends, insults, humiliates, intimidates, threatens, disparages or vilifies another person on the basis of that person’s race, religion, sex, sexual orientation, colour, descent, national or ethnic origin.
	


Appendix 4

New Laws

Here is the wording of the new Law 41.7:

Law 41.7 Movement by fielders other than the wicket-keeper

Any movement by any fielder, excluding the wicket-keeper, after the ball comes into play and before the ball reaches the striker, is unfair except for the following:


(i)    minor adjustments to stance or position in relation to the striker’s wicket.


(ii)    movement by any fielder, other than a close fielder, towards the striker or the striker’s wicket that does not significantly alter the position of the fielder.


(iii)    movement by any fielder in response to the stroke that the striker is playing or that his actions suggest he intends to play.


Notwithstanding (iii) above, in all circumstances Law 41.5 (Limitation of on side fielders) shall apply.


In the event of such unfair movement, either umpire shall call and signal Dead ball. 


Note also the provisions of Law 42.4 (Deliberate attempt to distract striker).  See also Law 40.4 (Movement by wicket-keeper).

(Note – the existing Law 41.8 has been deleted.)

The purpose of the existing Law was to prevent a fielder significantly altering his position as the ball comes into play, until the ball reaches the striker (e.g. running back from square leg to deep square leg as the bowler runs in); this being seen as deception and/or distraction of the striker.

Close fielders were only allowed minor adjustments to stance or position, whereas outfielders were permitted to ‘walk in’ normally towards the striker or the striker’s wicket; anything other than slight movement off line or away from the striker was disallowed.

The intention of the redrafted Law is to retain all of the thrust of the existing Law, but to allow a fielder to move significantly, before the ball has reached the striker, if it is in response to the stroke the striker is playing or that his actions suggest he is intending to play.

It is felt that such movement is ‘intelligent fielding’ in response to a stroke, and should therefore be allowed: for example when Steve Smith moved from slip to leg slip to catch Fawad Alam in an ODI in Abu Dhabi in 2014.



Fielders (e.g. cover or short-leg) have altered their position in response to strokes being played as long as cricket has been played, so to an extent, the Law change is acknowledging existing practice. However, ‘deceptive movement’ which is intended to distract or deceive the striker should not be allowed – mid-on running back towards long-on as the bowler is running in, for example.  

It is also felt that the principle that the striker should be protected from significant movement by a fielder is correct, up to the moment that he moves in preparation for his stroke; thereafter the fielders should be allowed to move in reaction to how the striker is shaping to play.  In particular, if the striker sets up a position for a ‘switch-hit’ or ‘reverse sweep’ before the bowler has released the ball, then the fielding side may move in response.

However, it was felt that the above principle should not override the restriction of no more than two fielders, other than the wicket-keeper, behind the popping crease on the on side at the instant of delivery (Law 41.5), since otherwise the fielding side might try to move fielders into close-catching positions for bouncers, potentially leading to them being bowled more frequently. 

After the ball has been released, however, a fielder may move to this position if it is in reaction to the batsman’s intended shot.

As in the existing Law, either umpire will call and signal Dead ball immediately he detects ‘illegal’ movement, since it will most frequently occur before the bowler has released the ball. 


Here is the wording of the new Law 40.4:

Law 40.4 Movement by wicket-keeper

After the ball comes into play and before it reaches the striker, it is unfair if the wicket-keeper significantly alters his position in relation to the striker’s wicket, except for the following:

(i)    movement of a few paces forward for a slower delivery, unless in so doing it brings him within reach of the wicket.

(ii)    lateral movement in response to the direction in which the ball has been delivered.

(iii)    movement in response to the stroke that the striker is playing or that his actions suggest he intends to play. However, the provisions of Law 40.3 (Position of wicket-keeper) shall apply.

In the event of unfair movement by the wicket-keeper, either umpire shall call and signal Dead ball.

The existing Law was designed to prevent the wicket-keeper stealthily moving up to the stumps from a standing-back position, after the ball comes into play and before the ball reaches the striker, in order to effect a ‘surprise’ stumping; there was a concession of a few paces in adjusting to a slower delivery.

The aim of the redraft is to continue the thrust of the existing Law, but also to tackle three additional situations:

(i)    It was felt unfair for a wicket-keeper who was standing back within say 5 yards of the stumps, who in moving forwards for a slower delivery, came within reach of the stumps to effect a ‘surprise’ stumping with the ball in his gloves. Hence the redrafted Law does not allow the wicket-keeper to move forward for a slower delivery if by doing so it brings him within reach of the stumps.

(ii)    It was felt unfair for a wicket-keeper who initially takes his position on the off side to be able to move to the on side before the ball is delivered to effect a ‘surprise’ stumping (having agreed with the bowler to bowl a ball outside leg stump). It was felt that this tactic falls into the same category as significant fielder movement and deceives the striker. Hence the wicket-keeper should be allowed to move laterally in response to the direction of the ball once it has been delivered, but not before. The exception to this being clause (iii).  A wicket-keeper may start by standing on the leg-side, if he so wishes, but may not then move towards the off side until the ball has been released.

(iii)    It was felt that the wicket-keeper should have the same concessions concerning movement before the ball reaches the striker as a fielder, provided that he does not contravene Law 40.3 (Position of wicket-keeper), which restricts him to remaining wholly behind the wicket whilst the ball is in play until the ball misses the stumps, unless it has hit the striker’s bat or person, or the striker attempts a run.

As in the existing Law, either umpire will call and signal Dead ball immediately if the wicket-keeper transgresses this Law, since the ‘illegal’ movement is likely to occur before the bowler has released the ball. He will call No ball as soon as applicable after the delivery of the ball if the wicket-keeper transgresses Law 40.3.
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